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St. Arnaud Secondary College is a Child Safe School. 

Address: Smith Street, St. Arnaud.  Victoria  3478 Website: www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 40, St. Arnaud 3478 Email: st.arnaud.sc@education.vic.gov.au 

Ph: (03) 54 951811    Principal: Tony Hand 

     

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR 

 

 

 

 

 

MR. JESSE AMOS 

 

VCE DUX 2023 

ATAR: 89 

Congratulations Jesse, we wish you all 

the very best for your future studies !!  

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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2023 VCE Results 
As announced earlier this week, Jesse Amos is the Dux of the  

College with an ATAR score of 89. Jesse topped the College in 

Outdoor Education, Chemistry, Geography and History, and equal 

top in English. Of a particular note, Jesse’s Chemistry score of 

41.08 puts him in the top 9% of students of Chemistry in the 

state. His score of 89 makes Jesse the second highest ATAR at the College for more than 10 

years. Just behind Jesse with a score of 88 (and our third highest ATAR in 10 years) was Izzy 

Hand. Izzy was equal top in English and topped the school in Maths Methods, French, Biology 

and Extended Investigation where she scored a 42.07 putting her in the top 8% of EI students 

in the state. Our students achieved an average ATAR of 66.04 which is also the highest in 10 

years, which is a wonderful achievement. More importantly than that, all 8 students studying 

scored VCE, have achieved results that will enable them access to their first preference of 

course which is outstanding. Four of these students have already received early offers. 

Well done to Jesse, and to all our Year 12 students. 

Year 7 – 9 2023 Activities Week 
I would like to thank and congratulate all the Year 7 to 9 students who have turned up to 

school every day this week. By all reports they have had a good week and enjoyed the  

activities on offer, and the chance to catch up with their friends outside of normal classes. The 

day trip to the Adventure Park has been very popular in the past and hopefully the weather is 

better than last year! There are, however, several students who did not attend activities week 

and will therefore be starting the year with up to 5 days absence in Semester 1, 2024. As has 

been clearly articulated, Step Up and activities week are a part of the school  

program and attendance is mandatory. As parents, we need to be supporting our children to 

make positive choices, and attendance at school should be very high on all agendas. We need 

to be careful that we don’t enable an “opt out” culture, as there will always be times in our 

lives that we must do things that are either expected or required of us. 

Presentation Night  
We held our final formal function of the year last night with our Presentation Evening.  

Presentation Evening is our opportunity to celebrate and acknowledge 

our successes for 2023. Rogan and Izzy did an excellent job of MCing the 

evening, and Tyson and Owen looked comfortable up on the stage as 

well. Thank you to everyone who was  involved in the organisation of the 

evening. 

Congratulations to Stacey Wandel for being the winner of the $100     

Parents Club voucher, in which she has chosen to use at Weir’s IGA.  

Principal’s Report 
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Building Update  
All the plastering is nearly finished in the new building as they are 

gearing up for the finishing line which has again been pushed  

forward – yes, that is not a typing mistake – the date has been 

pushed forward to the middle of February. This will mean that Phase 2 – the front office and 

administration building - will be started before the end of February which is great. There is, 

however, a great deal of work to be done between now and then!   

 

Merry Christmas 
I would like to wish all families and staff the very best over the Festive Season and into        

January. Please make sure you stay safe, and we look forward to seeing everyone again in the 

new year – which will be an exciting one! 

 

 

 

 

Friday, 15th December – Geelong Adventure Park 
    - Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students last day of Term 4 
Monday, 18th December – Interviews by Request 
Wednesday, 20th December – Interviews by Request 

Monday, 29th January 2024 – Staff Return back to School 
Tuesday, 30th January 2024 – Yr. 7, 11 & 12 Students Return 
Wednesday, 31st January 2024 – Yr. 8 & 10 Students Return 
Thursday, 1st February 2024 – Yr. 9 Students Return 

 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal   

        

Principal’s Report 
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2023 Presentation Night Winners 
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2023 Presentation Night Winners 



 6 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

2023 Presentation Night Donations 
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Howard Amos was awarded the 

School Council award in  

recognition of his ongoing  

volunteer role as Gardener for 

the College grounds since 2010. 

Thank you Howard for keeping 

our school look beautiful.  

 
  

 

 
Debra Feeny was awarded 

the School Council award in  
recognition of her service 
since 2012 as a volunteer 
and co-ordinator of the  
Victorian State School 

Spectacular. 
 

Thank you Deb for all your 
hard work, it never went  

unnoticed.   
 

2023 Presentation Night Honours 
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2023 Presentation Night Photos 
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Office News 
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POP UP BEFORE THE 20/12/23, IF WISH TO 

PURCHASE A SCHOOL MAGAZINE!! 

Kara School Magazine  
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Personalised Engraved Pavers 
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Activities Week Photos –11th-13th 
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Geelong Adventure Park -15/12/23 



 18 

 

 

 

 
 

Energy Breakthrough Collage 



 19 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Information 
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Community Information 



 21 

 

This program is also available to non-school attenders or post school 

age learners across the Grampians region. 

 

 

Please make contact if you wish to 

participate in this program ! 

 
 

 

L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us at the College.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 



 27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 



 28 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Sports Events 
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Community Events 
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      Australia Day 2024 
 

 
 
 
 

Northern Grampians Shire Council have begun preparations for Australia Day  
celebrations in 2024. 

 
To make the day as inclusive as possible, we are running competitions for young  
people who live in the Northern Grampians. For all schools in the shire, we have three  
categories for young people to enter: 

• Photography – A photo depicting what they love about living where we do 

• Drawing/Art – A drawing or painting, of any medium, again depicting what they love 
about living where we do 

• Colouring - I enclose two colouring pages for students to select from 
 
Closing date will be Friday, 12th January 2024, judging will take place and winners announced 
at Australia Day celebrations in St. Arnaud on Friday, 26th January 2024. 
 
Also, nominations are now open for Local Awards. We would appreciate your school sharing 
the message to nominate a person or group who have made a significant contribution to our 
community. 
 
Nominations are preferred online at: Northern Grampians Australia Day 2024. Or you can  
contact us if you require alternate ways to nominate. 
 

If you have any queries or require further information, please contact me on  
(03) 5358 8770 or via email at: rhian.jones@ngshire.vic.gov.au 

 
 
 
 

See the next page for the two colouring sheets for  
students to select from ! 

 
 

 

Community Events 

mailto:rhian.jones@ngshire.vic.gov.au
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Australia Day - Colouring Sheets 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
From all the staff at the St. Arnaud Secondary  

College, we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.  

 
We hope you all stay safe and enjoy your holidays.  

 
We look forward to seeing you all 

back for Term 1, 2024 !! 

December Fri 15th Geelong Adventure Park 

Last Day of Term 4 — Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Mon 18th Interviews by Request 

 Wed 20th Last Day for Staff 

Interviews by Request 

January 2024 Mon 29th Staff Return back to School 

 Tues 30th Yr. 7, 11 & 12 Students Return 

 Wed 31st Yr. 8 & 10 Students Return 

February 2024 Thurs 1st Yr. 9 Students Return 


